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Mr. Ron J . Beitelspacher 
Assistant .1inority Leader 
Idaho State Senate 
Post Off ice Box L!OS 
Grangeville, I cho 83530 

Dear ~. Bcitelspacher: 

IDAHO CHAPTER 

September 13, 1983 

Tlwnl· you for tl c. letter related to your at tern )t.· to pass a 
Pheasat1 · Srnmp Bill. in the Idaho Legislature. l apologize £or the 
dcl3y in answering but have been unavailable for some time. 

Siuce t1is particular bill has run into difficulties before, 
so1 e o.f our ·1ember suggested that you might consid r a pilot 
program to docuP.1ent whether it will work or not. A success story 
would surely help. However, if you decide to reintroduce the 
bill, t' e. Ida o Chapter of the Wildlife Society will support your 
cf forts. 

You are to be commended for your int<:~res t in Idaho's wildlife 
~ nd its habitat . If the W:i.ldlif e Society can ever be of help in 
any way, please feel free to call on us. 

Best regtirds and good luck. 

LN : jp 

Sincerely, 

Lewis Jelson, Jr. 
l'rPs idcnl, I <laho Chapter 
The W-Udlif, Society 



RONALD J. BEITELSPACHER 
DISTRICTS 

ADAMS, IDAHO, LEWIS, 
NEZPERCE AND VALLEY COUNTIES 

HOME ADDRESS 

P.O. BOX405 
GRANGEVILLE, IDAHO 83530 

PHONE (208) 983-2535 

Dear Sir: 

ASSISTANT MINORITY LEADER 

Idaho State Senate 
CAPITOL BUILDING 

BOISE 

April 12, 1982 

COMMITTEES 

STA TE AFFAIRS 

RESOURCES AND ENVIRONMENT 

TRANSPORTATION 

Once again this year, I was involved in attempts to pass 
a Pheasant Stamp Bill in the Idaho Legislature. I believe the 
failure of this bill was mostly due to lack of communication 
and knowledge of the measure and its potential benefits--hence, 
a lack of adequate grass roots support from the local communities. 

I think it is desirable for Ducks Unlimited, local Chambers 
of Commerce, the Idaho Wildlife Federation and others to work 
together to gain passage of this legislation. In the past, 
there has been a great deal of misunderstanding about what 
might be accomplished by this legislation and what it could 
really do to improve pheasant hunting through habitat expan­
sion as well as improve landowner-sportsmen relations. 

The enclosure accompanying this letter deals with a 
typical program to illustrate what might actually be accomp­
lished. I feel strongly about the need for this legislation. 
Please feel free to contact me about this program or, if you 
prefer, contact Al Kiler, President, Idaho Bird Hunters, Inc., 
1910 Amber, Boise, Idaho 83706 (phone [208] 376-3109). 

If you agree this program is beneficial, please work with 
me and the Idaho Wildlife Federation in support of such legis­
lation this coming year. One important thing you could do is 
gain support from your local Chamber of Commerce by explaining 
the pheasant s'tamp and urging their involvement. Another thing 
you should do is make your local Legislators aware of your feel­
ings and get their support for this bill. 

Again, please feel free to contact me by phone or correspon­
dence, and I'll do my best to provide you with particulars; but 
remember it will take your assistance to make the Pheasant Stamp 
Bill fly next session. By working together, we can be successful. 

RJB/dd 
Enclosure 

-©ly,,--~ 
Ron J. Bei t~l p;~-he; - · 
Assistant Minority Leader 


	mg511_b02_f094-017_p001
	mg511_b02_f094-017_p002

